St Thomas 2022 Annual Meeting

Dec. 11, 2022

Good Morning, for anyone who doesn’t know me, I’m Mike Donovan, chair person of the Pastoral council. Welcome to the St Thomas annual meeting.

I’d like to start the meeting with a short report from Becky Livingstone our Faith Formation Coordinator on the faith formation program.

Over all, the parish finances are good, even though we had a net income at minus $42,709. I will get into why that is later.

On the income side of the finances:
	Parish support is up from last year.
	However, Due to the market, our investment income is down substantially.
		In 2021 we had interest income of $99,438. This year, we are at -$85,253.
				That’s a swing of $184,691.
	A successful winter fest was a bonus ($39,635).
On the expenses side of the finances:
	The building & grounds had a capital outlay of major projects at $90,945. These
		Major projects included the new AC, new roof, and a new mower.
	The education expenses dropped by $10,336. This was due to Kym Alex leaving 
		and Becky Livingstone assuming her role as the High school Faith
		Formation coordinator. Along with her current role as Elementry Faith Formation coordinator with two Master Catechists helping her Carrie Spude and Jason Vandermaus. 
	On item on the expense side of our finances that we didn’t have to worry about		is that we met our Bishop’s again. This means we didn’t have to pay off the
		Balance of our assessment.
So the reason for our negative net income is due mostly to the $90,000 building & grounds capital outlay and investment loss. Any questions or comments?

Just a couple of notes on the Balance sheet.
	Cash in the checking account is $235,052. This is due in large part to the 
	Sale of the RE Center. After the end of the fiscal year $100,000 was taken 
	From the check book and placed in a CD getting 4% interest. The checkbook
	was getting no interest.
	The St Thomas Xavier –RE sale was an investment from the sale of the RE 
	Center and was part of the investment income downturn.
Membership statistics are about the same as last year. Total # of registered families went from 358 to 374 with 5 new family units.
Questions or comments?
At this time, I’ll turn the meeting over to Wade Sicklinger for a building & grounds update.
Other Parish news:
	We had eight Baptisms, 15 First Communicants, 9 confirmation students,
	and 3 marriages. Unfortunately, we also had 10 funerals.
 
	The bell tower project is another step closer to completion. The new tower is up and the bell is installed and ringing. The Rosary path installation will begin in the spring. Pavers are still being sold for that path. Other donations are still being accepted as well.

	This Fall, there was a Bible study that was well attended. That was followed by a program called The Search. That program explored why you have faith and how to strengthen that faith. That also was well attended. Molly has plans to run the Bible study again sometime in January. Pat and I attended this and found it to be very informative. Molly would also like to start an in depth Bible study next fall, maybe a study of one of the Gospels. More information to come on this program. Make sure you check the bulletin for upcoming news.

The Church has a subscription to FORMED.org for all parishioners to use. You can use a PC, tablet smart phone and RUKU. This app allows access to movies, programs, and books (audio books). There is also content for children. Contact the office for help in signing up. 

Molly is looking at a show at the KI Center this fall. This show is on the Sistine Chapel and the paintings within. This is a ticket event that the Parish would pay for. I believe Molly would be looking for about 10 people from each parish.

The Lenten Reflection booklet is back again. I think they are still looking for volunteers. Contact Molly or the office if you would like to be one. 
Father Lukee would like to do a couple of evening retreats during Lent. He’s looking at having a speaker give a testimonial followed by a group discussion. More information on this will be in the bulletin.
I would like to introduce Wade Sicklinger, who will give us an update on the Steering Committees progress on parish hall expansion.

For those who attended the family night with Frankie Muscoto, she will be back on December 14th for another show followed by a social in our hall. She did a fantastic job at the family night. I would encourage anyone who is interested to attend.

The Good Stewards sponsored several events last year and recently set a tentative schedule for next year. Please read the bulletin for details of upcoming events. 

As always, the parish wouldn’t be as successful as we are without the volunteers. 
If you are interested in sharing your time and talents, we are looking for more:
Musicians, Sacristans, Eucharistic Ministers, Care Ministry people, and church decorating members. Contact the office if you are interested in volunteering.



The Good Stewards can also use help. If you’d like to help out at one of the events, contact the parish office or one of the current Good Steward members
Just a reminder, there is an Advent Penance service on Friday December16th.

Several questions were asked about the brochure on the parish wish list and possibilities for donations.

Comment was made on how nice the new lighting is in church.

Several comments were made on the new bell tower the joy that the ringing of the bell again brings to our parish and neighborhood.

There were 32 people in attendance.

Coffee and sweet rolls were served after the meeting.

Respectfully submitted: Mike Donovan
